
ArtSmart: Indiana Minutes 
11.5.18 

 
Team members: Lorie Amick, Susan Chavers, Kay Conner, Michael 
Crowthers (staff), Meg Ellis, Cheryl Rosenthal, Jill Thompson, Kathy 
Trout, Kendall Smith (staff) 
 
Excused: Jill Thompson, Kay Conner 
 
1. Michael introduced a possible theme for our next ASI Exhibition: 
The Elements of Art and Principles of Design. The team agreed to use 
this as the foundation of the next exhibition.  Michael has tagged each 
piece in the permanent collection that is by an ASI artist.  Susan 
pointed out that there are several artists who are not in the ASI 
database that could be added. Michael reported that we currently 
have 120 pieces in the pc by ASI artists plus an additional 178 works 
by Pozzatti for a total of 298 pieces. 
 
The exhibition will lend itself to educating people about the elements 
and principles, and will also focus on relating the selected works to 
Indiana history.   
 
Michael will have images for us to look at during our January 14 
meeting. 
 
2. Website update: Lorie is meeting with SFP this afternoon; she will 
pass on our request to update the backgrounds of the “game” pages to 
match the new website.  The games will be renamed “Challenges.” 
 
We will have a special meeting on Monday, Dec. 10 at 10:30 to see 
progress on the website. 
 
3. Kathy shared an update from the recent NAEA meeting.  The 
Institute of Museum and Library Services (IMLS -which provided 
grant funding to bring ASI online) recently conducted a survey about 
the benefits of museum field trips for students in grades 4-6.  The 
data show that looking at real art makes a huge difference for 
students (as opposed to seeing images online or in books).   
 



Kathy also shared a summary that indicates that inquiry based 
teaching is the most effective. The best questions are open-ended and 
relate content to what the students already know.  The Visual 
Thinking Skills questions used by our docents are a good example of 
the kind of questions that most benefit students. 
 
We will use this information to train docents, and we will link the 
study (or the Abstract pg. 4) to the ASI website as a resource for 
educators. 
 
Lorie sent a link to the study to the ASI team. 
 
We noted that since the IMLS is interested in promoting learning 
through museum visits they could be a source for future ASI grant 
funding. 
 
4. The Oct. 27 Activity was cancelled due to insufficient enrollment; 
Kathy and Kay did a great job getting this organized.  We will work to 
set a date for the 2019 ASI activity in advance so that it can be 
included in museum publicity, For Kids Only, and other media 
outlets. We will continue to require a minimum of 5 participants, but 
we will establish a deadline for registration the Monday prior to the 
activity.   Meg will communicate with the activities committee about 
this. 
 
5. Lorie will ask a photographer to take photos of the Tecumseh 
statue at the Courthouse to add to ASI. 
 
6.  We discussed adding a link from today’s J&C article about the 
Underground Railroad to the Resource page on the ASI website. 
 
7.  We discussed linking the Indiana Historical Bureau podcast series, 
Talking Hoosier History, to our website and considered showcasing 
images that relate to the content of certain podcasts. 
 
8. Our next meetings will be Dec. 10, Jan. 14, and Feb. 4 at 10:30 in 
the Shook Gallery. 
 
 

Next Scheduled Meeting: December 10, 2018 



 
Future agenda items:	

We discussed a possible workshop to orient new ASI team members.  
The workshop will be in spring of ’19 so that we can use the new 
website.  We will also follow up with Ball State about presenting to 
their Art Education department. 
 
Identify artists from the permanent collection to add to the ASI 
database. 
 
	
	


